
PLEASE SEE REVERSE SIDE 

    26th January 2018 

Email:    admin@st-helens-inf.essex.sch.uk 
 

Website: www.sthelensinf.ik.org 
 

Tel:         01277 215626 

 

Dear Parents, 

What a long month it has been!! As I left home this morning for school there was a glimmer of hope that lighter mornings were on 

the way. Our monthly Book Look and Drop Off, Drop In Coffee Morning take place next week. I hope many of you will be able to 

attend. Please ring the School Office by Wednesday lunchtime if you wish to attend Book Look. If you would like a coffee on 

Friday morning just walk through the Foundation Stage gate and go to the back door of Class 11. 

Enjoy the weekend 

 

KITCHEN CORNER 

Monday 29th  January      Menu Week 3 
 

Reminder  - School lunches next Wednesday 31st 

January Chicken will be served instead of Turkey. 

House This 

Weeks 

Points 

Accumulative  

Points 

St. Bernadette 76 166 

St. Clare ***84*** 217 

St. Francis 81 168 

St. Martin 66 168 

Well Done to St. Clare’s House for  

being this week’s winner 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Oliwia Szast Class 7 

Scarlett Gilley-Olive Class 8 

Autumn Crawford Class 9 

Attendance League Table 
Spring Term 

 

Remember the class with the 
greatest attendance will be 
rewarded at the end of the 
Spring term.  

 
Class %  

9 98.65 

4 98.33 

2 97.50 

8 97.41 

7 96.90 

3 96.88 

1 96.52 

6 95.73 

5 95.58 

Late Arrivals 

There were 11 late arrivals 

this week.  Please remember 

that the doors open at 

8.45a.m. every morning.  

  WORKERS OF THE WEEK 

Class  7 Chloe Alexander & Beatrice Palmer 

Class  8 Lucy Osborn & Emily Rooney 

Class  9 Maddie Howard & Daisie Reeves 

BASKETBALL STARS 
 

Martin Smith - Class 7 

KARATE STARS 
 

Jayden Rossi Reid - Class 9 

 P.E. STARS OF THE WEEK 

Rithik Prabhu Class 4 

Lilith Silva Class 5 

Jacob Beckwith Class 6 

Harriet Miller Class 7 

Matilda Lawn Class 8 

Elizabeth Askew Class 9 

BOOK WEEK – BEDTIME STORIES 

THURSDAY 1ST MARCH 

On World Book Day the children can bring in their  

favourite picture book, wear pyjamas and a hat (school 

hat/cap/woolly hat/sun hat) and bring in a £1.00.  For 

more details, please see the parentmail sent out today. 

MULTI SKILLS STARS 
 

        Daisie Reeves  -  Class 9 

DROP OFF, DROP IN  
 

Remember our first session of our Drop Off, Drop In coffee 
morning is next Friday 2nd February.  Just come along and 
enjoy each others company for half an hour or so. See you there! 

BOOK LOOK -  NEXT THURSDAY1st FEBRUARY 
If you would like to reserve your space, please contact the 

school office by lunchtime on Wednesday 31st January to sign 
up for our 1st Book Look  session on Thursday  1st February 

from 3.30pm to 3.45pm.  Thank you 

TAG RUGBY 
 

    Xavier Gillooly  -  Class 7 

   Jayden Rossi Reid  -  Class 9 

End of School Arrangements 

If you need to change your child’s home time  

arrangements, please do try to ring the school office by 

3.00pm at the latest as the office gets very busy after 

that time and we need to inform the teachers of the 

changes before home time at 3.20pm.  Thank you 

THANK YOU’S 

A big thank you to Mrs Buckley and other parents  
who have been bringing in their children’s good 

quality, unwanted toys and books.  We really do 
appreciate it. 

A big thank you also goes to Mrs Wright for  

donating a small sofa for the children and to Mr 
and Mrs Scase for the many items they recently 

brought into school. 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018  

Date & Time Event Details 

31 Jan Wed 2.55p.m Class 3 Assembly Class 3 Parents of Class 3 

1 Feb Thurs 3.20pm – 3.35pm Book Look All Years Parents/Carers All Years 

2 Feb Fri 8.45am – 9.30am Drop Off, Drop In All Years Parents/Carers All Years 

6 Feb 

  

Tue 4p.m to 6.30p.m Parent/Teacher Consultation Evenings - 

you will only attend one evening either 

6th or 8th Feb. 

All Years NO CHILDREN 

8 Feb 

  

Thurs 4p.m to 6.30p.m Parent/Teacher Consultation Evenings - 

you will only attend one evening either 

6th or 8th Feb. 

All Years NO CHILDREN 

9 Feb Fri During School Day St. Bernadette House Celebration St. Bernadette House For children in St. Bernadette House.  Children can 

SPRING HALF TERM - Mon 12th Feb to Fri 16th Feb (inclusive) 

YEAR 2 

ENGLISH - This week we have been continuing our work on the Roald Dahl story, The Enormous Crocodile.  We have been  

                    retelling the story using skills we have learnt such as conjunctions, adjectives and joined up writing. 
 

MATHS - This week we have been looking at time and reading an analogue clock to 15 minutes.  The children have started  

                 to look at 5 minute intervals.  Some of the children have continued to look at multiplication and using  

                 their jottings to solve calculations. 
 

COME AND SEE -  To continue our topic of books we have retold the Bible story of Jonah and the Whale.  

 

Times Table Challenge next week will be based on the 2 times table. 
 

Please can you send in any small boxes (cracker box or mini cereal box) for our D & T project. Thank you 

19 Feb Mon Open at 8.45a.m. Children Return to School All Years ALL YEARS 

21 Feb Wed 2.55p.m Class 8 Assembly Class 8 Parents of Class 8 

28 Feb Wed 2.55p.m Class 6 Assembly Class 6 Parents of Class 6 

YEAR 1 

THE GREAT FIRE OF LONDON - The children have discovered some very interesting facts about when and how the fire  

started and what happened while it burned. Do ask your child about some facts they have learnt and the wonderful  

artwork they have created.  They have met Adam Adjective this week, who encouraged them to include adjectives to  

enhance their writing.    
 

3d SHAPE OF THE WEEK - cylinder.  How many edges does a cylinder have?  Can you make a list of cylindrical shapes in your 

house? 
  

SCIENCE - the children are enjoying discovering which beans have begun to sprout and which haven’t, 

depending on the  elements that the bean was given.  Can they tell you why they think some beans are growing 

better than others? 

FOUNDATION STAGE 

Literacy – This week the children have been attempting to write sentences using the film Frozen as a stimulus. They are using 

their sounds to write simple words. Have a go at this at home. We often use whiteboards to start with so the children are  

comfortable with editing their writing too.   
 

Maths – In Maths we are just starting with simple addition. We are basing this work in very practical activities at 

the moment but are introducing addition symbols alongside the work. This week for your child’s Wow we have put an 

appropriate level maths sheet in the book for your child to try at home. Please return the Wow book by Tuesday 30th 

January so that the teachers can mark the work. Please add your own comment on how well your child did, what  

apparatus (e.g. dried pasta, small toys, fingers etc.) they used and how they managed the task of putting two groups 

together to make one.  
 

Mystery Guest - It has been decided to end Mystery Guest after half term as we are finding it difficult to fit in everything 

this term. Thank you everyone who has taken part this year it has been a valuable experience for everyone.  We are planning a 

parent’s event for the summer term, so look out for that.  
 

Please can we remind you that there should only be water in the children’s water bottles. Thank you.  

Year 2 After School Clubs  - After School Clubs have started and there are still places available for  

Karate - Wednesday,  Basketball - Thursday and Tag Rugby - Friday.   

If your child would like to do one  of these (even if they are already doing another club), please contact the school office as soon as possible.    


